
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
51st LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON EDUCATION 

Call to Order: By Chairman Peck, on January 31, 1989, at 8:00 
a.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: All 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Keith Wolcott, Senior Fiscal Analyst 
Sandy Whitney, Associate Fiscal Analyst 
Joe Williams, Budget Analyst, OBPP 
Claudia Johnson, Committee Secretary 

Announcements/Discussion: Rep. Peck stated that Dr. Tietz needed 
some time to finish up this morning before the Subcommittee 
could go on to the next regular agenda. 

HEARING ON MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY 
Tape No. Kl\l:OOO 

Presentation and Opening Statement: 

Dr. Tietz, President of Montana State University, stated 
that there are two elements to the budget that they needed 
to present. Dr. Tietz introduced Dr. David Gibson, 
MSU/UTAP. 

Dr. Gibson stated that the University Technical Assistance 
Program (UTAP) is a very important program for the state of 
Montana. It is doing exactly the things that the state has 
been talking about that need to be done to develop the 
economy. Dr. Gibson stated that the small manufacturing 
firms in Montana are going to become more economically 
competitive by providing them with manufacturing management 
and engineering assistance. UTAP is staffed by a director 
who is a faculty member in the department of Industrial & 
Management Engineering and engineering graduate students. 
The program saves and creates jobs, saves dollars and 
generates the developing of the economy. UTAP began in 1986 
and was initiated by the program that is funded through the 
United States EPA in their university center program. Dr. 
Gibson stated that UTAP is designed to provide capital to 
educational institutions to provide and participate in 
economic development in areas suffering from high 
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unemployment and low income. Dr. Gibson stated that UTAP is 
a perfect match for the mission of Montana's only land grant 
university. Dr. Gibson stated that during the first year of 
operation UTAP assisted 85 companies, 16 companies were 
designated as clients and received extensive assistance. 
Dr. Gibson stated that in the first year the clients were 
able to save over $478,000, 23 new jobs were created and 26 
jobs were saved from elimination. The EPA funding plans for 
MSU's UTAP have included grants of $100,000 a year for the 
last three years. They publish their plans to provide 
Montana with an additional $100,000 for each of the next 
three years. In six or seven years they will reduce that 
support to $50,000 a year, and are looking for a state 
match. Dr. Gibson stated that they are asking for $100,000 
for FY 1990 and $120,000 for FY 1991. See Exhibit 2 from 
January 30, 1989. 

Dr. Gibson read a letter from George Howard who was a client of 
the UTAP. See Exhibit 1. Dr. Gibson urged the 
Subcommittee's support for the budget modification request 
for UTAP. Dr. Gibson closed stating that he sincerely 
believe this is a very important program for Montana which 
provides a very excellent benefit. 

(162) 
Dr. John Jutila, Vice-President for research at MSU, distributed 

a handout of a modified program modification. See Exhibit 
2. Dr. Jutila distributed a short summary on the research 
budget for program modifications. Dr. Jutila stated that 
only 1.1 percent of the MSU budget is dedicated to research 
and that put them very near the bottom of the peer 
institutions that they compare themselves to. Dr. Jutila 
stated that indirect costs that are recovered from grants 
and contracts so they become a very important investment. 
The indirect cost program modification calls for 100 percent 
retention of the indirect costs collected on grants and 
contracts. In contrast to the 50 percent that is retained 
by each unit of the University System the investment of 
these indirect costs provides MSU with a substantial return. 
See Tables in Exhibit 2. Dr. Jutila stated that at the 
beginning of 1987, 351 proposals were prepared and the end 
of FY 1988 there were 577 proposals submitted. Dr. Jutila 
stated that the increase from 1987-88 was associated with a 
decline of 56 faculty FTE at MSU. Dr. Jutila stated that at 
this time last year there were 303 proposals submitted, this 
year 421 proposals prepared by faculty that not only conduct 
research but engage in teaching and other public service. 
Mr. Jutila stated that the increase of 118 will probably be 
another record level of proposal submission by the end of 
the year and stated that he estimates more than 700 
proposals in national, state agencies, foundations and in 
corporate American by June 30. The success rate as of June 
30 was 46 percent. The water resource program modification 
has gone through a significant change since it was submitted 
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at the same time last year. The reason was the significant 
input of the Legislative water Policy Committee, the 
Environmental Quality Council, and discussions that occurred 
between those groups and the staff/administration at MSU and 
the other units. Dr. Jutila stated that this is the only 
agency in the University System that is responsible for the 
development of in coordination of water resource research 
and extension in the system. Dr. Jutila stated there was 
difficulty in bringing all the groups together in the 
University System so program mod was modified to reflect the 
needed three changes in administration: 1) to establish 
the interagency water research policy advisory board which 
would work under the Commissioner of Higher Education and 
would also serve to expand the role of current water center 
advisory committee, by expanding their membership and role 
in directing the research and the extension of the water 
center, 2) to expand the role of the water center itself 
so that it would address the critical issues of Montana 
water, and resources in a more effective way, and 3) the 
calls for some additional funds to support the technical 
outreach of the advanced material center at MSU. This 
represents an outgrowth of the national science foundation 
funded program which has referred to this center as a center 
of excellence for the country. The calls for the funds in 
the program modification are for technical systems in the 
form of people who would provide services for both 
industrial and academic users. In the summary statement, a 
budget of $152,000 for the first year would fund 4 FTE, 2 
professionals and 2 graduate student FTE to provide those 
technical services to those industrial users in the state 
and the country. See Exhibit 2. Dr. Jutila stated that a 
similar amount is needed to provide those services in the 
second year. The recommendation calls for postponing the 
up-grade the first year and funding it in FY 1991. Dr. 
Jutila asked for the Subcommittee's support for the 4th 
program modification which is titled Toxic Materials 
Laboratories. See Exhibit 2. Dr. Jutila stated this would 
support a public service responsibility and would include 
the Reclamation Research Unit at MSU, Environmental 
Protection Agency, the Bio-Fisheries Laboratories at MSU, 
and the Bureau of Mines at Montana Tech. The Toxic Material 
Center would essentially serve as a conductor for 
information and technical assistance for the private sector 
as well as academic and governmental. See Exhibit 2. 

Rep. Marks asked Dr. Jutila if they could not combine the two 
water advisory committees? Dr. Jutila replied that their 
position is that the inter-agency water policy advisory 
committee will function essentially as the oversight 
committee developing policy and providing direction to the 
water center advisory committee which he stated is a 
subcommittee of that inter-agency group and the water center 
advisory group will have a close relationship with the 
director to identify the research projects through an 
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inventory process and a review at the direction of the 
inter-agency policy committee. 

Sen. Nathe asked Dr. Jutila on the last page of (Exhibit 2) on 
the toxic materials laboratory, the EPA toxic substance 
research center, if this is the one that is funded under the 
Department of Agriculture? Dr. Jutila replied that it is 
not and stated that this is a recently funded program that 
is sponsored by the environmental protection agency that 
represents a program that brought MSU together with Kansas 
State University in competition with other institutions to 
develop a five year program in hazardous waste research. 
Dr. Jutila stated that as a consequence of that competition, 
MSU was named Region 8 Hazardous Waste Research Laboratory. 
Kansas State was named Region 7 by EPA Laboratory, and is in 
charge of conducting research in those two regions. Dr. 
Jutila stated that it is funded at $1 million per year on a 
five year basis, and MSU shares that budget with Kansas 
State among others and is entirely funded by the federal 
government. 

Sen. Nathe asked Dr. Jutila if they were asking for an entity to 
be created in order to put that information out to the 
public? Dr. Jutila said that was correct and the toxic 
materials lab will serve as an extension function by 
providing information and technical assistance to private 
and public users. Dr. Jutila stated that it serves as a 
channel of information not only at this center but other 
laboratories in the University System. 

Tape Kl/2:000 
Discussion on EPA funding the Toxic Lab. Center. 

(025) 
Dr. Tietz closed by summing up the hearing on MSU on the loyal 

and aggressive faculty and the quality of the teachers and 
students at MSU. 

HEARING ON EXTENSION EXPERIMENT STATIONS 

Tape Kl/2:192 
Dr. James Welsh, the Dean of College Agriculture and Director of 

Agriculture Experiment Station and the Cooperative Extension 
Service, gave a brief overview of the Experiment Station and 
the Extension Service and showed a video of potential 
investments and activities that have an impact on the 
economic and community development. Dr. Welsh stated that 
the following highlights show a few of the research efforts 
and educational programs that the Montana Agriculture 
Experiment Station and Cooperative Extension Service are 
involved with. The video was about drought and alleviating 
water stress, dealing with problems of livestock in a 
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drought, new wheat and barley varieties, the Russian wheat 
aphid, biological study of controlling weeds, and how to use 
red meat in low cholesterol diets. Dr. Welsh stated that 
MSU found that barley is as effective as oat bran in 
lowering cholesterol. Dr. Welsh said that is just an 
example of a spectrum of activities that have gone on in 
both the experiment station and the extension service and 
that the two organizations are very tightly linked. One is 
heavily dependent upon the other for the development and 
distribution of information based on research findings. Dr. 
Welsh closed by stating that there is a tremendous 
opportunity for improvement in the economic and social base 
of the state. 

AGRICULTURE EXPERIMENT STATION: 

Tape Ll/l:OOO 

Dr. Russell Muntifering, Dean of Ag. Ex. Station, stated that he 
is an animal nutritionist by trade and is 85 percent 
administrator of the Ag station and 15 percent engaged in a 
research program of his own. Dr. Muntifering distributed a 
handout regarding the background on the budget request for 
the 1991 biennium. See Exhibit 3. Dr. Muntifering stated 
that the majority of the man-power effort and resources in 
the Montana Agricultural Experiment Station are at the MSU 
campus. Dr. Muntifering stated that the Ag station does not 
directly participate in the 6 mill levy nor the tuition 
increase. 

Dr. Russell Muntifering distributed a 4 page summary of the 
budget request for the 1990 biennium. See Exhibit 4. Dr. 
Muntifering showed slides on the research that is taking 
place at the Ag station. He gave a synopsis of the economic 
return to the public sector and the agricultural research 
that has been orientated to the farmers. In reviewing 
Exhibit 4, Dr. Muntifering stated that in comparing the FTE 
authorization by HB 2 in the previous biennium and the LFA 
budget recommendation, there is a loss of 2 FTE from the 
1989 appropriation. One is the Spring Wheat Breeder program 
and biotechnology position which was not reinstated. The 
second FTE was a removal due upgrading of classified 
employees and higher costs per FTE. Dr. Muntifering asked 
the Subcommittee for the retention of the FTE that was 
associated with the reconfiguration as well as the 
reinstatement of approximately $35,000 annually in salary 
and benefits that accompanied that activity. Dr. 
Muntifering also asked for the reinstatement of the Spring 
Wheat Breeder position for a total of 243 FTE to represent a 
zero net change for the previous biennium. Dr. Muntifering 
spoke about vacancy savings, and stated that it has 
diminished their ability to rehire in high priority program 
areas and limits their flexibility to creatively and 
collectively manage personal services. Dr. Muntifering 
stated his concern with retirement costs and other forms of 
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termination pay. He stated it is paid directly out of their 
current budget and stated he would like come back for a 
supplemental budget authority. He stated that his 
department is being recommended for a $300,000 reduction in 
operating monies from the 1989 biennium, and that they need 
flexibility in their operation budget to be able to respond 
efficiently to situations such as weather patterns that 
affect utility consumption, changing prices of feed for the 
livestock, etc. Dr. Muntifering distributed a snapshot of 
their equipment inventory at the southern agricultural 
research center in Huntley, Montana. See Exhibit 5. Dr. 
Muntifering stated that they cannot find parts for some of 
their equipment because it is so old, and that they have 
submitted requests for nearly $1 million for research 
equipment. It is recommended they receive about $116,000 
each year of the biennium. 

EXTENSION SERVICE PROGRAM: 

Dr. LeRoy Luft, Associate Director of Extension Service, 
distributed a hand-out on the 1991 biennium budget request. 
See Exhibit 6. Dr. Luft stated that the MSU Extension 
Service is an educational resource dedicated to improving 
the quality of peoples lives by providing research-based 
knowledge to strengthen the social, economic and 
environmental well-being of families, communities, and 
agricultural enterprises. He stated that other areas they 
are involved in are; home economics, community development, 
and 4-H youth program. The Extension Service is a three way 
partnership which consists of funding from the United States 
Department of Agriculture, the state of Montana and the 
Montana counties. Dr. Luft gave a break-down of their 
funding and stated that 33.5 percent comes from the federal 
government and that MSU ranks 27th nationally in terms of 
percentage of funds from that particular source. He stated 
that 26.5 percent of their funds come from the state of 
Montana and that Montana is 54th in a ranking of 57 states 
and territories. The counties provide 34.4 percent of funds 
and ranks 6th. Dr. Luft stated that there are only five 
other states in which the counties provide a higher 
percentage of funding. Other sources or non-tax revenue are 
grants which total about 6.4 percent of the budget and rank 
10th nationally. Like the Ag station the Extension Service 
does not share in the 6 mill levy or the tuition increase. 
Dr. Luft stated that they have consolidated the 
administrative units and it is working very well. It gives 
them a closer tie between the research and the extension 
components of the system. Joint appointments have been made 
where people will do research and have the responsibility to 
extend that research. He stated that along with agriculture 
resources, human resources, and the 4-H program, they also 
have the community development area. Some of the issues 
that they are working with are; water quality, improving 



HOUSE SUBCOMMITTEE ON EDUCATION 
January 31, 1989 

Page 7 of 10 

nutrition, diet and health, highlighting Montana's economic 
development, conservation and management of natural 
resources, family and economic well-being, building human 
capital, youth at risk, cross-county programs, and tax 
education programs. 

Tape Ll/2:000 

Dr. Luft stated they lost $229,000 and 20 FTE last year because 
of the consolidation, and an additional $60,000 for the 
position that was lost related to Dr. Hoffman. He stated 
they went through very tough times in 1986 and lost $544,000 
for a total $833,000 in reductions. He asked that the FTE 
remain at 115.77. Dr. Luft went through the comparison 
sheet on Exhibit 6, and stated that personal services 
include the salaries, longevity, and hourly wages, but that 
they did not affect the FTE. Because of some of the changes, 
LFA had recommended the removal of $36,090 from their 
current base level. Dr. Luft stated they would like to see 
vacancy savings eliminated so they can increase their 
flexibility. He requested that the current level be 
restored to the appropriated level of $498,000 plus 
inflation. Their intent is not to cut any programs, as they 
have done in the past, but to maintain and strengthen them. 
Their final concern relates to the funding sources. Their 
request is for $1,946,508. The addition of $106,844 in FY 
1990 and $133,067 in FY 1991 is an over-estimation of the 
federal funds that they expect to get from the federal 
sources. Dr. Luft stated their projection includes all of 
the federal funding that they anticipate to receive 
including the increased funds for retirement costs. See 
Exhibit 6. 

(161) 
Dr. Welsh distributed a handout on the 1991 biennium program 

modification requests approved by the Board of Regents 
budget committee for AES/ES programs. See Exhibit 7. Dr. 
Welsh summarized by saying that they feel that the extension 
service and the experiment station are the key systems of 
outreach and network for MSU. Dr. Welsh stated that the 
state offers some tremendous opportunities for assisting in 
rural development and economic impact, and that the returns 
on these investments are high. He urged the Subcommittee's 
support in consideration of their program modification 
requests. 

Public Testimony: 

(463) 
Lorraine Cattermole, Extension Homemaker, Helena, stated she is 

in support of the extension club. The extension service 
works with small clubs and on the county and state levels. 
Ms. Cattermole stated that the extension service has great 
impact in the field of education and helps in developing 
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potential and meeting goals in many areas. A new program 
started in 1988, called the Family Community Leadership 
Project, is designed to develop leadership and public policy 
skills for volunteers in Montana. The FCLP shows the 
average citizen that they can help, and this encourages them 
to do so. See Exhibit 8. 

Marilyn May, President of Montana State Leaders Council, Ismay, 
Mt., stated she represents 4,000 leaders throughout the 
state and approximately 25,000 youngsters involved in the 4-
H program. Ms. May briefly explained what 4-H is. 
Approximately 1/3 of the kids come from rural communities, 
with the rest coming from small towns, larger towns and even 
cities. 4-H operates with the cooperative extension service 
with a few state specialists, county agents, and unpaid 
volunteers. Ms. May stated that although it is an 
educational program, it does not compete with the school 
system, but complements it. Ms. May stated that many 
English teachers can point out kids that have been in 4-H by 
speeches and giving demonstrations. If our kids enroll in 
the vocational, agriculture or home economics curriculum, 
they already have a head start in their classes. If the 
schools do not offer skills, than 4-H will provide the 
necessary life skills. The 4-H education begins with the 
member choosing from over 100 different projects. Careers 
have been chosen because of some of these projects. 

(185) 
Larry Johnson, President of Mt. Grain Growers Association, rose 

in support of the funding programs for Montana Agriculture 
Experiment Station and the Extension Service. Mr. Johnson 
stated that never before in the history of agriculture has 
it been so important that research and extension functions 
for a land grant university be adequately funded. Montana 
needs to produce the best product for the least cost. He 
supports the Spring Wheat Breeder Program. He stated that 
over half the wheat produced in Montana is the dark northern 
spring wheat, a high quality, high protein, hard red spring 
wheat. The climate and land is ideally suited to producing 
this wheat. He asked that the Subcommittee fund the spring 
wheat breeder and genetics position so that the Montana 
farmer will continue having the opportunity to raise a high 
quality specialty crop that plays a major role in the 
economy of Montana. See Exhibit 9. 

(235) 
Jim Squires, dry land farmer, Glendive. Mr. Squires stated that 

he serves on the research advisory council and the extension 
advisory council in Glendive. The Extension Service came to 
Glendive in early 1970, and he has utilized their 
information since that time. Mr. Squires stated that he 
would not have known the comparison between purchase vs. 
leasing until he used the extension service's computer 
template and it resulted in a savings of $15,341. Mr. 
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Squires asked the Subcommittee to support the funding for 
both the research and the extension service. He stated that 
Torn Ree, a colleague at Dawson CC, commented that "the 
Extension is providing fantastic tools if producers will 
avail of themselves of them". 

Larry Barber, Chairman of the Montana Wheat and Barley Committee, 
and wheat and barley grower in Denton, Mt., stated that the 
1987 Montana Legislature authorized the position of spring 
wheat breeder at MSU. Mr. Barber stated that as a result of 
the 1987 Legislation, the Spring Wheat Breeder has been 
divided between general fund monies and producers dollars to 
the Montana Wheat and Barley Committee. The producer funds 
for the last biennium account for $160,000 in the program 
which is the largest item in their research budget. While 
the committee was more than willing to get this project 
started, funding of continuing research is not the purpose 
of producer dollars. Producer dollars have been used for 
research needs such as an immediate problem that cannot wait 
to be addressed by the biennial Legislature. Mr. Barber 
stated that it is his hope that, as the chairman of the 
Wheat and Barley Committee, the Legislature will fund the 
Spring Wheat Breeding fund at MSU. See Exhibit 10. 

(443) 
Dennis Winters, Mt. Market Development Company, stated that his 

company is the only company in Montana whose mission is 
economic development in the private sector organization. 

(523) 

Mr. Winters stated that he recently did a study on all the 
extension programs in the United States (28) and none of 
them carne close to MSU. Mr. Winters stated that there is a 
real need for technical expertise, and with the help of MSU, 
the UTAP program, and the extension agents, these things are 
available to the public. Mr. Winters asked the Subcommittee 
not to cut back on the extension service. 

Carl Ores, Chairman of Montana Agriculture Producers Inc., stated 
they have been involved in two projects and have had extreme 
support from their county extension service unit and MSU. 
Mr. Ores stated that their first project was the alternative 
crop study and stated that they are trying to find out about 
some crops that will actually change the agricultural 
economics in Montana. The second one is certified weed-free 
hay. Mr. Ores stated that when they were not successful 
they went to the county extension agent and now the project 
is well on its way. Mr. Ores stated that the county agents 
are trying to get this second project going through-out the 
state, and does not cost anyone any money. 

Tape Ml\l:OOO 

Al Kurki, Director of the Alternative Energy Resource 
Organization, distributed a handout on agriculture and its 
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application in Montana. Mr. Kurki stated that the new 
positions created in the agriculture experiment station 
could help develop the current high quality, somewhat 
fragmented research programs in biological pest control and 
alternative crops into a unified body of useful information. 
Mr. Kurki stated the need to improve the agriculture 
experiment station and the extension capacities in 
effectiveness in securing private sector funds and newly 
designated USDA funding for low-input stable agriculture and 
education programs. See Exhibit 11. 

Dr. Welsh closed stating the urgency in addressing the question 
of investment in economic activity from the standpoint of 
the experiment station and the extension service. Dr. Welsh 
asked the Subcommittee to consider the budgets for 
flexibility in budget management, capital equipment issue, 
salary issues and the questions of the program 
modifications. Dr. Welsh stated that they are interested in 
expanding the economic base of the state through research, 
extension activities, and community development 

There being no further business the Subcommittee was adjourned. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment At: 1:04 p.m. 

RP/cj 

2621.min 



DAILY ROLL CALL 

EDUCATION 

DATE Q~·~i 
a 

NAME 

REP. RAY PECK, CHAIRMAN 

SEN. SWEDE HAMl'10ND, 

SEN. PAUL BOYLAN 

SEN. JUDY JACOBSON 

REP. MIKE KADAS 

REP. BOB MARKS 

SEN. DENNIS NATHE 

Form CS-30A 
Rev. 1985 

VICE CHAIru1AN 

SUBCOMMITTEE 

PRESENT ABSENT EXCUSED 

V 
V 
v/ 
V 
J,/" 
V 
V 



A COMMITMENT TO LASER DIODE INSTRUMENTATION 

EXHIBIT_ \ 

DATE~t-~ 
HB _______ _ 

January 30, 1989 

Representative Raymond Peck, Chairman 
Joint Education Appropriations Sub-Committee 
Montana State Legislature 
State Capitol Building 
Helena, MT 

RE: MSU Technical Assistance Program 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

Regrettably, the length of this morning's hearings exhausted the time available 
before I was able to provide testimony on the refelenced subject, and the 
press of business precludes my returning for that purpose tomorrow. However, 
I consider the subject of sufficient importance to emerging business in the 
state of Montana, and the overall economic growth of the state, that I beg 
your indulgence in providing testimony in written form. 

When ILX Lightwave first came to Bozeman nearly three years ago, it was 
located in a small house on Babcock Street. With two or three full time 
employees, and some part time student assembler help from the MSU campus, 
the first product was built. In those early days, no manufacturing systems 
existed in the company. In response to a very real need that company funding 
precluded getting from any other source, the Technical Assistance Program 
came to the rescue, providing approximately seventy five (75) hours of 
consultation in the following areas: 

Documentation of manufacturing processes 
Providing of reference materials 
Providing actual assembly analysis with suggested improvements 
Establishing goals/guidelines for a Quality Assurance Program 
Providing economic order quantity analysis 
Establishing the first tier of inventory control 
Forecasting production parts demand 
Developing operations process charts 

With that professional injection of production management technology, the 
company growth started in earnest. When I joined the company nearly a year 
ago, those two or three full time employees had grown to 18. Currently, the 
number of full time jobs created in Bozeman and Gallatin County has grown to 
35. We honestly believe that number will be 58-60 by the end of 1989, and 
continue to grow from there. 

While I would in no way infer that the Technical Assistance Program was 
solely responsible for this, it was an important one of the many factors that 
did make it happen. As we seek to attract new, high technology, clean 
business to Montana, the same will be true. Technical Assistance wiII not 
make or break the program per se, rather it will be another element that 
improves our competitiveness against other states in this search for new 
business. 

ILX LIGHTWAVE CORPORATION· POST OFFICE BOX 6310 • 34368 E. FRONTAGE ROAD· BOZEMAN, MONTANA 59771 • (406)586-1244, TELEX4931552 



Having been a long time affiliate. student and supporter of Universities in the 
"Land Grant" system, please let me comment briefly on how I see the role of a 
University like MSU within that "Land Grant" definition. The principal roles 
which have repeatedly been stated. are teaching. research and extension. Most 
often. this is directly related to the farming or agribusiness element of the 
state's economy. I would argue that it is equally true for the technical 
segment of the University. particularly through a program such as Technical 
Assistance. Specifically. I see the three roles being fulfilled relative to 
emerging business in the following ways: 

Teaching. or continuing education. through the specific types of hands-on 
assistance we received and as I described above. 

Research into the many continuously evolving technical aspects of 
manufacturing. such as computer applications. process enhancement, 
manufacturing methods and many more to numerous to list. 

Extension of those capabilities and services to the fledgling industries and 
businesses of the state. If my data is correct. some 90% of the 
businesses in the state employ 20 employees or less. With that small a 
mass in each company. the capability to hire private sector expertise or 
consultation is most often non-existent. Thus, there is no realistic 
alternative to the Technical Assistance Program. 

Lacking a robust economy and facing budget deficits makes the task of 
maintaining such a program doubly difficult for the legislature. Pressures exist 
from every quarter for this program or that. However, the issue of relative 
return on dollar invested must be one extremely important criteria in deciding 
how to divide the fiscal pie. With a company like ILX Lightwave, 99+% of our 
sales doBars come from outside Montana. While not all of our purchasing 
dollars stay in the state. a large number stay here and recycle through several 
levels with the attendant multiplier effect. Labor dollars for those 35 current 
employees do the same thing. 

Finally. I see not only a state urgency, but a national urgency in supporting 
programs such as the Technical Assistance Program. People frequently ask me. 
"What do you see in the manufacturing area? Those type jobs continue to go 
off -shore. due to labor costs and the general unattractiveness of 
manufacturing." My answer is simple - We MUST stem this tide of job and 
national resource loss. We must once again create the attractiveness of 
creating Quality product that brings dollars to our shores rather than sending 
them away. Is the need any less for Montana than for the nation as a whole? 
For these many reasons. I strongly urge both your personal and your 
committee support of the funding request for the MSU Technical Assistance 
Program. 

Sincerely. 



MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY 
BOZEMAN, MONTANA 59717 
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FISCAL YEAR 1986 

FISCAL YEAR 1987 

JDlrANA. smT.E UNIVbSrt'! 
VICE pm:8mmr FOR .RESIWCH 

GRARl'S All) <XIlrR1C."S EXPENll1'URES 
ACTIVIT! - FIVE YFAR CXKPARI.S:ti 

$ 9,067,796 

$ 9,641,035 

. . . . . . . . $ 10,745,945 

. . . . . . . . . . . . $ 13,162,177 

FISCAL YEAR 1988 •••••••••••••••• $ 14,946,361 



~ SlATE UNIVEi&T! 
VICE PRESIDERr Pm RBSFAlCII 

GRANl'S AM> am'PJICl'S PKlPQ;AL SUlIfiSSIQi 

Fiscal Year 1984 

Fiscal Year 1985 

Fiscal Year 1986 

Fiscal Year 1987 

Fiscal Year 1988 

351 Proposals 

405 Proposals 

422 Proposals 

498 Proposals 

577 Proposals 

Fiscal Year 1988 Proposals First Year Arrounts Requested 
$37,139,374, Cumulative For Multi-Year Proposals $58,263,940. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * 

Proposals July 1, 1987 through January 27, 1987 = 303 

Proposals July 1, 1988 through January 28, 1988 = 421 

Increase in Proposals SUbmitted = 118 



IIDIRBCT COST (IDC) FUHDS 

1. IDC Committed FY88 

2. Investment Portfolio 

a. Faculty Research and Start-ups 

b. Research Facilities and Services 

c. New Research Centers and Programs 

d. Technical Assistance 

3. Return 

a. 74 New Research Projects 

b. 84 Additional Research Proposals 

$1,173,562 

701,531 (59.8%) 

332,969 (28.4%) 

102,164 (8.7%) 

36,898 (3.1%) 

c. Strengthened Infrastructures (Animal Care, Computers, etc.) 

d. Monetary Return on Investment: 5:1 

e. New Initiatives in Materials & Biotechnology 



SUKKAHI STATEKERT f6 
VATEB BESOUBCE PBOGRAH MODIFICATIOR 

The program modification to the Water Resource Center at MSU seeks to 

1) Establish an Interagency Vater Besearch Po11cy Advisory Board. The 
board would: a) set research goals; b) determine priority research 
areas, and identify research entities; c) identify available and 
potential funding sources; d) review research programs for 
consistency with the policy; e) submit a biennial research plan for 
funding to the legislature; and f) serve as an advocate for the 
research program. 

2) Expand the scope ot the current Vater Center Advisory Collll1ttee. The 
committee would be asked to a) identify research and informational 
needs; b) review programs of state agencies and the university system 
for consistency with those needs; c) give research priorities 
according to the needs; and d) identify areas where coordination 
could help maximize benefits or conserve resources. 

3) Expand the role ot the Montana Vater Besources Center. The expansion 
would be required because the Center would provide staff for the 
Policy Advisory Board and the Water Center Advisory Committee, and 
would write biennial plans and reports. In addition, the Center 
would continue to serve as a clearinghouse (newsletter, information 
service, water forum), and would work to establish training programs 
for public school teachers and adults. Finally, the Center would 
review the potential for a coordinated graduate degree program in 
water resources with the University of Montana, Montana State 
University, and the Montana College of Mineral SCience and 
Technology. A fUll-time director and a small starf are the major 
items of the budget. 

Budget 12iQ 

$128,725 

1m. 

$127,415 



· . 

SUHKABI ST1TEMERl' C:I THE 
ADl1BCED K1TEBI1LS CRITER PROGIWI 

KODIFIC1TIOI 

The Center for Synthesis and Characterization of Advanced Materials (SACAM) has 
been established at MSU which, in addition to its nationally recognized 
research effort, offers technical and analytical services to academic and 
industrial users. Referred to as a "national resource" by NSF, SACAM maintains 
state-of-the-art eqUipment and technical expertise that has no dedicated budget 
to provide continuous and timely services to external users. The program 
modification requests state support to help maintain and upgrade analytical 
instruments and add technical staff to operate and conduct work on very 
sophisticated equipment. 

The request supports two technical FTE and two graduate assistants to provide 
technical assistance to private and universit.y users. 

Budget 

Personnel 

Operations 

$102,445 (4 FTE) 

50.000 

$152,445 

Recommendation: Postpone upgrade one year 
Fund in 1991 at $152,445 

$102,445 

50.000 

$152,445 



SOHHAHI ST.lTBMEIT (6 
'fOXIe KA'fERI.&LS LABORlTORI 

Montana State University proposes to establish a Toxic Materials Laboratory to 
provide access to information about hazardous materials and technical 
assistance to university, government and industry. The Laboratory will serve 
as a public service entity for the following programs: 

a) R~,~at.io~ __ ~_~s_eCi_rchUnit at MSU which is heavily involved in 
Superfund site reclamation. 

b) Enviro.l.!E!~J:t~~J_Er.Q1~.£~J.C?_Il ___ AgencY':!_(EPA) Toxic Substance Research 
Center at MSU serving Region 8. 

c) ~~[isJl~l.'iesLaboratory- --atMSU ---which,Jievelops biological parameters 
for toxic materials for EPA. 

d) Bu_~~.!.~_QI __ Mines._~_.at .. _ . .tofQntana"j..e_C.h __ w_bi9]l emphasizes research on 
-contamination of groundwater. 

Budget ~ 

. Personnel $70,410 (22 FTE) 

Operations/Capital 25,500 

TOTAL $95,910 

Recommendation: Postpone one year 
Fund $95,910 in 1991 

JW. 

$70,410 

12,500 

$82,910 



MONTANA AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION 
1991 BIENNIUM BUDGET REQUEST 

I. BACKGROUND 

A The Montana Agricultural Experiment Station is the research component of the 
tripartite mission of teaching, research and Extension in the Land Grant 
University system. The broad objectives of the Montana Agricultural Experiment 
Station are to: 

(1) undertake scientific research relating to agricultural activities and other uses 
of the natural resource base; 

(2) enhance knowledge of the social and economic impacts of alternative 
production activities and policies regarding the use and management of the 
resource base (including human resources as well as natural resources); 

(3) make research results relevant and useful in their application to the 
problems and choices facing the agricultural community and the community­
at-large; 

(4) disseminate the scientific results in an understandable manner to other 
researchers and the community-at-Iarge in order to facilitate economic 
development and enhance social value of the research activities. 

B. The national Experiment Station system recently celebrated the 100th 
Anniversary of the Hatch Act of 1887. The Montana Agricultural Experiment 
Station was established at Montana State University in 1893 by the Montana 
Legislature "to conduct and promote studies, scientific investigations and 
experiments relating to agriculture, natural resources and rural life and to diffuse 
information thereby acquired among the people of Montana." 

C. The Montana Agricultural Experiment Station, funded by state and federal 
monies, provides a base program of agricultural research in concert with other 
State Agricultural Experiment Stations and the Cooperative State Research 
Service, United States Department of Agriculture. The program includes 1.1. 
academic departments and laboratories atMSU in Bozeman (Main Station) and 
seVei1research cefite"rs-arouiit.rihe""state~- iii""adaition, "Fort Keogh Livestock and 

_ __ •• __ ..... _ • • w _ •• '_" '-.'_ '. " •• , 
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Range Research Station (lARRS) at Miles City is a cooperative program 
between the Montana Agricultural Experiment Station and the Agricultural 
Research Service, United States Department of Agriculture. 

D. The Montana Agricultural Experiment Station does not participate in either the 
six-mill levy or MSU tuition increases. 

II. PROGRAM EMPHASIS 

A With encouragement from the Montana Legislature, the Experiment Station has 
established a network of advisory committees and councils to help identify 
priorities and establish the research agenda. Each Research Center and LARRS 
has an advisory committee which in turn elects a member to the statewide 
Advisory Council. Cooperative Extension, producer/commodity groups, agri­
business and private citizens are consulted for input and guidance to the Station 
programs. All research projects undergo a comprehensive review process to 
include a personal evaluation seminar by the principal investigator followed by 
in-house and external review. 

B. The major goals of the Experiment Station are as follows (not necessarily in 
priority order): 

(1) reduce crop production costs and maximize net profits; 

(2) reduce livestock production costs and maximize net profits; 

(3) add value to Montana-produced crops and livestock; 

(4) improve natural resource management and conservation; 

(5) improve the economic aspects of agriculture, including marketing; 

(6) understand and improve the human condition; 

(7) systematized management. 

2 



III. 1991 BIENNIUM BUDGET REQUEST 

A Budget information summarized in Tables 1-4 of handout 

B. Significant budget concerns are: 

(1) 2.00 FfE reduction by LF A; 

(2) Vacancy savings; 

(3) Operations budget; 

(4) Capital equipment budget 

IV. OTHER CONSIDERATIONS 

A FleXIbility to meet programming needs. 

B. Program modifications. 

3 
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TABLE 1. BUDGET COMPARISONS FOR 1991 BIENNIUM 

MONTANA AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION 
(EXCLUDES U.S. LIVESTOCK & BANGE STATION) 

FY 1989 FISCAL YEAR 199 0 

BUDGET ITEM: 

F.T.E. 1/ 

Personal Services 
(Vacancy Savings) 2/ 
Operations 3/ 
Capital 4/ 

Total Expenditures 

FUND SOURCES: 

General Fund 
Earmarked Revenue 
Federal Funds 

Total Funds 

BUDGET ITEM: 

F.T.E. 1/ 

Personal Services 
(Vacancy Savings) 2/ 
Operations 3/ 
Capital 4/ 

Total Expenditures 

FUND SOURCES: 

General Fund 
Earmarked Revenue 
Federal Funds 

Total Funds 

HB 2 AGENCY 
AUTHORIZATION REQUEST 

243.00 

$6,824~"199 
(182,956) 

1,488,720 
124,875 

$8,255,438 

242.00 

$6,780,299 
(230,530) 

1,500,999 
473,647 

$8,524,415 

EXECUTIVE 
BUDGET 

242.00 

$6,729,111 
(134,582) 

1,500,999 
123,965 

$8,219,493 

LFA 
BUDGET 

241. 00 

$6,737,944 
(229,222) 

1,323,469 
116,000 

$7,948,191 
=========== ========== ========== ========== 

6,257,135 
325,000 

1,673,303 

$8,255,438 

$6,493,280 
325,000 

1,706,135 

$8,524,415 

$6,188,358 
325,000 

1,706,135 

$8,219,493 

$5,917,056 
325,000 

1,706,135 

$7,948,191 
=========== ========== ========== ========== 

FY 1989 F I S CAL YEA R 1 9 9 1 

HB 2 
AUTHORIZATION 

243.00 

$6,824,799 
(182,956) 

1,488,720 
124,875 

$8,255,438 

AGENCY 
REQUEST 

242.00 

$6,781,152 
(230,560) 

1,511,991 
467,407 

$8,529,990 

EXECUTIVE 
BUDGET 

242.00 

$6,729,952 
(134,599) 

1,511,991 
123,965 

$8,231,309 

L F A 
BUDGET 

241.00 

$6,738,784 
(229,251) 

1,330,243 
116,000 

$7,955,776 
=========== ========== ========== ========== 

6,257,135 
325,000 

1,673,303 

$8,255,438 

$6,498,855 
325,000 

1,706,135 

$8,529,990 
=========== ========== 

$6,200,174 
325,000 

1,706,135 

$8,231,309 

$5,924,641 
325,000 

1,706,135 

$7,955,776 
---------- -------------------- ----------

See Attached Footnotes 



LE 2. BUDGET COMPARISONS: 1987, 1989, 1991 BIENNIUMS .. MONTANA AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION 

(EXCLUDES U.S. LIVESTOCK & RANGE RESEARCH STATION) .. 

rDGET ITEM: 

• .T.E. 

:-sona1 Services 
.. acancy Savings) 

'erations 
tpital .. 
Total Expenditures .. 

eND SOURCES: 

, 'eral Fund 
,~ _ marked Revenue 
'ederal Funds .. 

Total Funds 

.. 

.. 

.. 

.. 
-
-

BIENNIUM 

1 9 8 7 
AUTHORIZED 

198 9 1 9 9 1 
AUTHORIZED AGENCY REQUEST 

255.57 

$13,598,268 
(407,948) 

3,406,506 
500,000 

$17,096,826 
============ 

$12,351,290 
1,040,000 
3,705,536 

$17,096,826 

243.00 

$13,618,798 
(365,912) 

2,954,395 
251,428 

$16,458,709 
============ 

$12,462,103 
650,000 

3,346,606 

$16,458,709 
============ ============ 

242.00 

$13,561,451 
(461,090) 

3,012,990 
941,054 

$17,054,405 
============ 

$12,992,135 
650,000 

3,412,270 

$17,054,405 
------------------------



TO -LE 3. BUDGET COMPARISONS FOR 1991 BIENNIUM 
\ 

MONTANA AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION 

U.S. LIVESTOCK & RANGE RESEARCH STATION 

FY 1989 F I S CAL Y EAR 1 

HB 2 AGENCY EXECUTIVE 
BUDGET ITEM: AUTHORIZATION REQUEST BUDGET 

------------- --------- --------
F.T.E. 16.70 16.67 16.00 

Personal Services $377,254 $378,374 $417,859 
(Vacancy Savings) 0 (15,135) (8,357) 
Operations 5,700 10,611 10,611 
Capital 3,000 3,000 3,000 

Total Expenditures $385,954 $376,850 $423,113 
=========== ========== ========== 

FUND SOURCES: 

Ft. Keogh LARRS $385,954 $376,850 $423,113 

Total Funds $385,954 $376,850 $423,113 
=========== ========== ========== 

FY 1989 F I S C A L Y EAR 1 

HB 2 AGENCY EXECUTIVE 
BUDGET ITEM: AUTHORIZATION REQUEST BUDGET 

------------- --------- --------
F.T.E. 16.70 16.67 16.00 

Personal Services $377,254 $377,639 $417,615 
(Vacancy Savings) 0 (15,105) (8,352) 
Operations 5,700 10,611 10,611 
Capital 3,000 3,000 3,000 

Total Expenditures $385,954 $376,145 $422,874 
=========== ========== ========== 

FUND SOURCES: 

Ft. Keogh LARRS $385,954 $376,145 $422,874 

'otal Funds $385,954 $376,145 $422,874 
=========== ========== ========== 

9 9 0 

L F A 
BUDGET 

--------
17.67 

$376,493 
(15,060) 
10,611 

3,000 

$375,044 
========== 

$375,044 

$375,044 
--------------------

9 9 1 

L F A 
BUDGET 

--------
17.67 

$375,784 
(15,031) 
10,611 

3,000 

$374,364 
--------------------

$374,364 

$374,364 
========== 



~aLE 4. BUDGET COMPARISONS: 1987, 1989, 1991 BIENNIUMS 

MONTANA AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION 

U.S. LIVESTOCK & RANGE RESEARCH STATION 

-
1M 

3'CDGET ITEM: 

.' T. E. 

__ rsonal Services 
'acancy savings) 

IIIt)erations 
Jpital -Total Expenditures 

.JND SOURCES: 

,:. Keogh LARRS 

Total Funds 

1 9 8 7 
AUTHORIZED 

36.13 

$1,501,900 
0 

359,874 
6,000 

$1,867,774 

BIENNIUM 

1 9 8 9 
AUTHORIZED 

16.70 

$754,508 
0 

11,400 
6,000 

$771,908 
============ ============ 

$1,867,774 $771,908 

$1,867,774 $771,908 

199 1 
AGENCY REQUEST 

16.67 

$756,013 
(30,240) 
21,222 
6,000 

$752,995 
============ 

$752,995 

$752,995 
============ ============ ============ 

... 



FOOTNOTES FOR TABLE 1 

MONTANA AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION 

11 F.T.E.-
. The spring Wheat Breeder program was not included in the 

Executive Budget Request submitted by the Agricultural 
Experiment station; reinstatement was requested through 
Program Modification. 

21 Vacancy savings -
The Agency Budget Request included a 3.4 percent vacancy 
rate in compliance with the budget preparation 
instructions. 

31 Operations - The LFA recommendation is $359,278 less 
than the Agency Budget Request, and is a drop of 10 percent 
from the 1989 Biennium appropriation and 13.8 percent 
from the 1987 Biennium authorization. 

41 Capital-
The LFA recommendation is 3.7 percent less than average 
expenditure level for 1986, 1987 and 1988; and is 7.8 percent 
less than the 1989 Biennium appropriation and 53.6 
percent less than the 1987 Biennium authorization. 
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I. 

1991 BIENNIUM BUDGET REQUEST 

BACKGROUND 

A 

B. 

c. 

The Montana State University Extension Service is an educational resource 
dedicated to improving the quality of people's lives by providing research 
based knowledge to strengthen the socia~ economic and environmental well 
being of families, communities and agricultural enterprises. 

The Extension System nationally celebrates its 75th Anniversary on May 8, 
1989. 

The Extension Service is a three-way partnership consisting of the Extension 
Service, USDA; the Montana Extension Service as part of MSU; and 
Montana counties. MSU Extension staff serve 53 counties through 49 offices. 
As of September 30, 1988, only one state provides to their Extension Service 
a lower percentage of the total funds than does Montana; that state is New 
York. 

The Extension Service does not share in either the six mill levy or tuition 
increases. -

II. PROGRAM EMPHASIS 

A The Extension program is developed from the grassroots. Advisory Councils 
are organized at the state and county level with approximately 1000 
Montanans serving in an advisory capacity. These councils provide program 
direction. 

B. Traditional1y, programming has been provided in four areas: agriculture and 
natural resources, human resources and home economics, community 
development and 4-Hlyouth. We are moving toward an approach that 
emphasizes major issues or concerns. There are nine major issues: 



1. Competitiveness and profitability of agriculture 
2. Water Quality 
3. Improving nutrition, diet and health 
4. Vitalizing Montana J 1.1 b C'.I : :-: ! .' ~ t, ~ .... 

S. Alternative agricultural opportunities 
6. Conservation and management of natural resources 
7. Family and economic well being 

, ! 8. Building human capital r ....... ..{ ..... t· ...... '. ~~! . \ . .' , . .. .. 
9. Youth at Risk 

III. 1991 BIENNIUM BUDGET REQUEST 

A The FY89 Budget Authorization, the Agency Request, the Executive Budget 
and the LFA Budget for FY1990 and 1991 are shown on Table 1. 

B. Significant budget concerns are: 

1. 1.22 FfE reduction by the LFA 
2. Vacancy Savings 
3. Operations Budget 
4. Fund Sources, i.e. Federal Funds projections 

IV. OTHER CONSIDERATIONS 

A. Flexibility to meet programming needs 1/ It; J tV .. ,·,·f .' J.; ( •. '~ , • • . 

B. Electronic technology 

~ I' 

" " 



" " 

( TABLE 1. BUDGET COMPARISONS FOR 1991 BIENNIUM FOR 
MONTANA EXTENSION SERVICE 

FY 1989 

BUDGET ITEM: 
HB 2 
AUTHORIZATION 

F.T.E. 1/ 

Personal Services 
(Vacancy Savings) 2/ 

Net Personal Services 
Operations 3/ 
Capital 

115.77 

$3,983,888 
(133,738) 

3,850,150 
500,456 

12,829 

F I S CAL YEA R 

AGENCY 
REQUEST 

115.77 

$3,547,496 
(141,900) 

3,405,596 
520,427 
101,552 

EXECUTIVE 
BUDGET 

115.77 

$3,538,207 
(68,026) 

3,470,181 
520,421 

25,696 

199 0 

L F A 
BUDGET 

-114.55 

$3,506,060 
(140,242) 

3,365,818 
483,664 

20,000 

Total Expenditures $4,363,435 $4,027,575 $4,016,298 $3,869,482 

FUND SOURCES: 

General Fund 
Federal Funds 4/ 

Total Funds 

----------------------

2,534,167 
1,829,268 

========== ========== 

$2,081,067 
1,946,508 

$2,069,790 
1,946,508 

========== 

$1,816,130 
2,053,352 

$4,363,435 $4,027,575 $4,016,298 $3,869,482 
=========== ========== ========== ========== 

FY 1989 F I S CAL YEA R 199 1 

BUDGET ITEM: 
HB 2 
AUTHORIZATION 

AGENCY 
REQUEST 

EXECUTIVE 
BUDGET 

L F A 
BUDGET 

F. T. E. 1/ 

Personal services 
(Vacancy Savings) 2/ 

Net Personal Services 
Operations 3/ 
Capital 

Total Expenditures 

FUND SOURCES: 

General Fund 
Federal Funds 4/ 

'T'otal Funds 

115.77 

$3,983,888 
(133,738) 

3,850,150 
500,456 

12,829 

115.77 

$3,574,946 
(142,998) 

3,431,948 
521,210 

69,678 

115.77 

$3,539,813 
(68,057) 

3,471,756 
521,204 

22,750 

114.55 

$3,533,210 
(141,328) 

3,391,882 
484,447 

20,000 

$4,363,435 $4,022,836 $4,015,710 $3,896,329 
=========== ========== 

) q it'~ 
-r-" 

2,534,167 '$2,076,328 
1,829,268 1,946,508 

--------------------

$2,069,202 
1,946,508 

========== 

$1,816,754 
2,079,575 

$4,363,435 $4,022,836 $4,015,710 $3,896,329 
---------------------- --------------------========== ========== 



FOOTNOTES FOR TABLE 1 

1. F.T.E.-

The Agency requests that the 1.22 FTE removed by the LFA from 
the authorized FTE level of 115.77 be reinstated. Even though 
the Agency through reorganization and/or pay changes increased 
its salary base by $36,090, the total number of staff and FTE 
did not change. 

2. Vacancy Savings -

The Agency did not request vacancy savings in its Executive 
Budget request. The Agency had an imposed four percent 
vacancy rate applied to its House Bill 2 appropriation for FY 
1988. The Executive Budget submission computer template 
applied a four percent vacancy rate to the Agency's base year 
personal services request. 

3. operations-

The LFA level of operating dollars suggests a reduction in 
programming. Our intent is not to cut programs but to 
maintain and strengthen them. 

4. Fund Sources -

The LFA estimate of federal funds is overstated by $106,844 
in FY 1990 and $133,067 in 1991. The Agency request for both 
years of the biennium included all federal carryover funds as 
of June 30,1988, all estimated additional funds for increased 
retirement costs, as well as the estimated amount to be 
received from the normal yearly federal appropriation. An 
overstatement of federal funds could cause the Agency to 
return to the Interim Finance committee when the actual 
federal figures are known. 
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EXHIB'r:-;--...... 9...J.-.-__ 
OAT~. jJ</-&a7I He: .-~ 
&.JI'oI"-="""""'"' ____ .. _,,...,..,.,,~_"',..~ 

1991 BIENNIUM PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUESTS 
APPROVED BY BOARD OF REGENTS BUDGET COMMI'CI'EE 

FOR 
AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION (AES)/EXTENSION SERVICE (ES) 

1. Spring Wheat Breeding 
AES 

Request 

$ 320,000 

Recommended 
,---

$ 320,000 ~ c/:,
i 

C 

OBJECTIVE: To improve economic yield and marketability of spring wheat; 
specifically, 1) to incorporate higher protein content and improved quality into high­
yielding wheats, and 2) to develop high-yielding, high-quality wheats with resistance to 
Montana diseases and insects. 

2. Electronic Technology, I' i. __ , 

ES -If; ,~I''-'"'' .ct,"'! /.', .I • I!( (( 
$ 707,120 $ 250,000* 

;:'1.' 
i - ~ ~ . 

I . I 
OBJECTIVE: To maintain a well-educated citizenry; specifically, 1) to increase 

Extension capability in the use of electronic technology and to develop educational 
packages for distribution directly to Montana citizens, and 2) to evaluate new offerings 
in the electronic technology marketplace in order to maximize program delivery 
efficiency. 

i ';( 'i 
3. Value Added Agriculturel-t" . U; D ~G I Ie $ 232,000 $ 116,000* 

.i 

AES/ES J".'.'J"J..'~ ~ i; j. / t.; /1 '-t ..• :'<' / L.', 1.l./ J 0" 'f'. t." .,:. '," (' 

OBJECTIVE: To explore ways of adding value to Montana's agricultural prod'uctS;' / ,_" { ( 
specifically, 1) to identify and develop processes to increase the value of commodities,.~, / ,~, 
and 2) to explore the potential of new and expanding markets. ',' >;' , , 

/-!~,,({, 

-----

4. Low Input Agriculture $ 352,900 :,(;7~~OOO* _ . 
AES/ES . r I ,'. \. ....: " I " ~. i . 

OBJEcr~;\rt;~~ l!t;ni Jj:~ ~~~~. programs:;;; to-;~;~d up the 
adoption process in Montana; specifically, 1) to develop a usable database of existing 
research, and conduct educational programs for producers using material from the 
database, 2) to expand research on the use of legumes, 3) to teach producers how to 
use integrated pest management techniques, and 4) to identify specific areas where 
research is needed to enhance the application of low input agriculture. 

-~ t"': 
1\ ~ } " , ' . ' '; :; \, i. -\ \, ., , .... > ' 



Requested Recommended 

5. Water Quality $ 336,000 
AESIES (UNIVERSl7Y SYSTEM· WIDE) 

• , "' ~i .. ~ ,/*} 
- ~'. \. •• ) )}, > •• \ }:f~}~!:,J, '"Vr'~, -\,)\!. ( :"(../ 

OBJECTIVE: To conduct research and develop an mformatlOn delivery program \. 
on water quality and management aimed at prevention of groundwater contamination 
and sustain ability of economically efficient agricultural productivity under both irrigated 
and dryland conditions. 

6. Rnnge Livestock Nutrition 
AES 

$ 204,000 $ '102,000* 
.'.1- -" /'11 f"'" .. 

1ft. .... \ 1\1 \ll 
(JI. , .' 1 I . , 

OBJECTIVE: To reinforce existing range livestock nutfftlOn program; specifically, 
1) to identify and manipulate factors which govern nutrient availability from rangeland 
forage, and 2) to develop techniques for manipulating the ruminal microflora to 
enhance their utilization of fibrous feedstuffs. 

7. Restoration of Operations Budget 
ES 

$ 457,914 
", ;" J./j _..: I ,-

. $ 228,957** . -< . 
_.~ •. _._._ ".-- _ ..... ' I ,..--: • 

/ 
~\ •. , ,/_1'- J 

... ' , ". ~ 

OBJECTIVE: To restore operational funds removed from FY 86 base due to mid­
year budget cuts and administrative consolidation; specifically, 1) to recover $340,000 
general operating support, and 2) $117,914 for increased emphasis in rural economic 
development. 

SUMMARY Requested Recommended 

AES/ES $2,609,934 $1,360,957 

*Board of Regents recommended a one-year delay • start in FY 91. 
**Board of Regents recommended restoring one-half of lost funds. 
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MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY 
PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990 - 1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Spring Wheat Breeding and Biotechnology Program 
AMOUNT: Fiscal 1990 $160.000 Fiscal 1991 $160.000 
PROGRAM: Montana Agricultural Experiment station 

ABSTRACT: 

l-bntana ranks third in the naticm's agriculture for sprin;J wheat production. Until 
1984, the Sprin;J Wheat Breeciirx.J PLogram in Job1tana was carried cut by the Agricultural 
Research Service of the United states Department of Agriculture. 'lbe USDA has sin::e 
reoriented this :research program am has discxI'lt.irued variety develq:ment altogether. 
In 1986 M:>ntana prcrluoed 70.2 millicm b.Jshels of sprin;J wheat valued at $179 million, 
representin;J nore than 15% of total cash receipts fran marketin;J of all agricultural 
OJ(tUto:tities. '!he General AwroPriatians Act of 1987, lb.lse Bill 2, provided 50 
percent of the furrlin;J ($80,000 per year) to initiate a Sprin;J Wheat Breeciirx.J am 
Biotechnology Program; the remainin:J 50 percent was provided in a two-year grant fram 
the M:>ntana Wheat am Barley o:mnittee. General furrl SUWOrt for startup of the 
program was restricted to the 1989 biennium, am other furrls requi.re:i for continuing 
the program have not been identified. Continued genetic improvement is :iIrperative to 
provide better' quality in the market place am better adaptation to M::>ntana I s corxli­
tions. '!his JOOdification requests full furrlin;J for this program as a pennanent fixture 
in the budget base of the Montana Agricultural Experiment station. 

OBJECTIVE(S) OF MODIFICATION: 
'!he Sprin;J Wheat Breeciirx.J am Biotechoology Program at Montana state University is 
oriented tcMard :iltprovin;J the econanic yield am marketability of sprirq wheat. 
Specific cbjectives are: 

1. to inco!pOrate higher protein content am inproved quality into high-yieldin::J 
wheats, am 

2. to develop high-yieldin::J, high~ity wheats with resistance to Montana 
di seases am insects. 

BUDGET: 

FTE 

Personal Services 
contract Faculty (1) 
Professional 
GTA/GRA (1.) 
Technicians (2) 
Other 

Subtotal Personnel Services 

Operations 
Contracted Services 
Supplies 
Communications 
Travel 
Other Operations 

Subtotal Operations 

Capital 

Total Budget. 

1990 
-------

4.0 

~ 44,000 

18,000 
5Q,QOO 

~112,000 

18,000 

4,OQO 
16,000 

~ 38,000 

10,000 

SlfiQ!QQQ 

1991 
--------

4.0 

$ 44,000 

18,000 
50,000 

~ll2,000 

18,000 

4,000 
l6,000 

$ 38,000 

10,000 

SlfiQ!QQQ 
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PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990 - 1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Spring Wheat Breeding and Biotechnology Program 

Page 2 

.. PROGRAM MODIFICATION DESCRIPTION: 

'!he prqnsed program will develop new sprirq wheat varieties with special enqilasis on 
.. mre desirable market properties (e.g., higher protein 0Cl'ltent), and use insect and 

dj sease biotechnology to develop basic infonnation on sprinj wheat characteristics 
with ecorx:mic iJrpacts. stem rust, leaf rust and the wheat stem sawfly canti:nue to be 
major pests in MJntana, and the Russian wheat aprl.d will require illlnecUate and on-

.. goirq attention. With regard to these oojecti.ves, the Sprinj Wheat Breed.in} Program 
will be carrlucted cooperatively with plant pathologists, cereal dlemi.sts, nutri­
tionists, entcm:>logists and agronanists. '!he develcpoent of lnP:roved varieties 

.. requires careful selection of parental material with desirable agrorx:m:ic and quality 
characteristics with subsequent evaluation of large numbers of lines derivErl fran 
well-c:onoeivErl genetic crosses. Evaluation is perfonned in several locations in order 

• to identify varieties best suited for Montana soils and climate. A carpleroentary 
approach involves the appropriate integration of biotechnology into the iltproveroent of 
sprirq weat in Montana. 'Ihi.s will involve identification of superior parents based 
on mlecular analysis of the genetic material and eventual mlecular isolation and 

.. transfer of desirable traits. '!he medlanics of the sprirq wheat research may vary; 
however, the ultimate goal will be to produce ilrproved sprirq wheat varieties for 
Montana fa.rners. 

• 

.. 

.. 

.. 

.. 
• 

.. 
3ProMod.207 

-
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MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY 
PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990-1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Electronic Technology Support Unit 
AMOUNT: Fiscal 1990 $394,400 Fiscal 1991 
PROGRAM: Montana Extension Service 

ABSTRACT: 

$312,720 

According to a recent report on Montana's climate for economic development, one of 
our greatest assets is a well-educated citizenry. Maintenance of this capability 
will require that we adopt cost effective "distance delivery" techniques to bring 
current information to a widely scattered audience. Electronic technology, in­
cluding computers, will improve the'flow of educational material to Montana 
citizens. Existing and new staff will have to become fully competent in the use 
of new methods of information retrieval, organization, and dissemination to main­
tain our position of leadership in the education of Montana citizens. In addi­
tion, we need to continually evaluate new offerings in the electronic technology 
marketplace in order to maximize program delivery efficiency. 

BUDGET: 

FTE 

Personal Services 
Professional Staff 

Programmers (3 FTE) 
Education (1 FTE) 
Technicians (1 FTE) 

Secretarial (2 FTE) 
Wage Payroll 

Subtotal Pers(mal Services 

Operations 
Contracted Services 
Supplies. 
Communications 
Travel 
Other Operations 

Subtotal Operations 

Capital 
Start-Up Equipment 
Annual Additions 

Subtotal Capital 

Total Budget 

1990 

7.0 

$102,480 
34,160 
34,160 
36,600 
26,000 

$233,400 

L.,OOO 
10,000 

3,000 
20,000 
3,000 

$ 40,000 

121,000 

$121,000 

$394,400 

1991 

7.0 

$107,600 
35,860 
35,860 
38,400 
26,000 

$243.720 

6.000 
10,OqQ 

L.,OOO 
22,000 

$ L.2,OOO 

27,000 

$ 27,000 

$312,720 
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PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
.. 1990-1991 BIENNIUM 

Page 2 

• 

• 

• 

.. 
• 

• 

• 

.. 

.. 
.. 
• 

-

TITLE: Electronic Technology Support Unit 

PROGRAM MODIFICATION DESCRIPTION 

This program modification will enable us to train Extension staff in the use of 
electronic technology and to sub&eq~ently develop educational packages for d~stri­
bution directly to Montana citizens. ·The unit wil~ contain a mobile component. 
which will enable "on-site" training. thus reducing a major portion of the travel 
cost associated with centralized training. An equipment evaluation and repair 
component will help minimize "down time" and direct future acquisitions toward 
proven items. Programmatic support will ~~sist faculty and staff with development 
of specific software appropriate to Montana • 

At the present time. approximately 75 percent of Extension Service offices are 
equipped with at least one computer. External funds are being solicited to 
improve our computer technology base. It appears that we will be successful in 
this effort and that all units will be equipped with computers in the near future. 
Our greatest need will then be establishment of the proposed support unit to 
enable us to fully utilize this and other emerging technology. 

7HodETS.463 
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MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY 
PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990-1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Value Added in Agriculture 
AMOUNT: Fiscal 1990 $116,000 Fiscal 1991 $116,000 
PROGRAM: Montana Agricultural Experiment Station/Montana Extension Service 

ABSTRACT: 

This proposed program modification is designed to evaluate Montana's agricultural 
products in terms of potential for value added and to identify and develop 
processes to potentially increase the value of these commodities. In addition, 
the program would explore potential new and expanding markets for Montana 
cOlllDodities. 

OBJECTIVE(S) OF MODIFICATION: 

The goal of this program is to improve Montana's economy by concentrating efforts 
on adding value to t.he cOlllDOdities produced in the state. 

BUDGET: 

EXTENSION SERVICE 1990 1991 

FTE 1.0 1.0 

Personal Services 
Contract Faculty .5 $ 22,500 $ 22.500 
Professional 
GTA/GRA 

12.500 12.500 

Classified .5 9.000 9.000 
Other 

Subtotal Personal Services $ 44.000 $ 44,000 

Operations 
Contracted Services $ 1.000 $ 1.000 
Supplies 21000 2.000 
Communications 11000 1.000 
Travel 21000 2.000 
Other Operations 4,000 41000 

Subtotal Operations $ 10 1000 $ 10,000 

Capital $ 4,000 $ 41000 

Total Budget (Extension Service) $ 58 1 000 ~ 58 1 000 
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PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM Page 2 
1990-1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Value Added in Agriculture 

AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION 1990 1991 

FTE 1.0 1.0 

Personal Services 
Contract Faculty .5 $ 22.500 $ 22.500 
Professional 12.500 12.500 
GTA/GRA 
Classified .5 9.000 9.000 
Other 

Subtotal Personal Services $ 44,000 $ 44.000 

Operations 
Contracted Services 1.000 1.000 
Supplies 2.000 2.000 
COJIIIlUllications 1.000 11°°0 
Travel 2.000 2.000 
Other Operations. 4.000 41°°0 

Subtotal Operations $ 10.000 $ 10.000 

Capital $ 4,000 $ 41000 

Total Budget (Experiment Station) $ 58,000 $ 58,000 

Total Modification Budget $116,000 1116.000 



( 

PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990-1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Value Added in Agriculture 

PROGRAM MODIFICATION DESCRIPTION 

Page 3 

Agriculture is Montana's largest industry. Agricultural products are produced and 
sent elsewhere in raw form for processing. An added value ofcfive percent to 
Montana's gross agricultural revenues would mean an extra $7.5 million in gross 
sales alone. Currently. a few small firms are successful by adding value to 
Montana's grains and livestock. 

This proposed program modification is designed to evaluate Montana's agricultu~l 
products in terms of potential for value added and to identify and develop 
processes to potentially increase the value of these commodities. In addition, 
the program would explore potential new and expanding markets for Montana 
commodities. 

The Agricultural Experiment Station component would involve research aimed at 
development of new technologies for converting current-value components or by­
products of agricultural commodities into enhanced-value specialty products to 
meet specific market needs. The research thrust could be expanded to include 
development of new or alternative crops for specialty needs of industry and non­
food uses and development of processing technologies for transforming raw agri­
cultural commodities into new products. 

The Extension Service is currently operating an educational program aimed at 
assisting Montanans understand the concepts of "value added" and how to 
incorporate them into an organized business enterprise. Unfortunately, current 
budget levels allow us to reach only 10-15 percent of the potential audience for 
this material. Funding of the modification would allow us to increase efforts in 
the dissemination of the research information on value added opportunities to 
Montana producers and processors. This effort would include information on the 
licensing and other start-up aspects of small business development, educational 
assistance in developing business and marketing plans, and assistance in organ­
izing marketing groups. 

The goal of this program is to improve Montana's economy by concentrating efforts 
on adding value to the commodities produced in the state. 

7ModVAA.463 



MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY 
• PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 

1990 - 1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Water Quality 
• .~OUNT: Fiscal 1990 $168.000 

PROGRAM: Montana Agricultural 
Service 

Fiscal 1991 $168,000 
Experiment Station/Montana Extension 

• 
ABSTRACT: 

• survival of both agriculture and municipalities depend. on wi.e management of water. 

• 

Problem. associated with depletion and pollu~ion of bo~h .urface and groundwater 
reserve. are of critical importance to the stat·e of Montana and the nation. unfor­
tunately, water i. often taken for granted until it. availability i8 constrained by 
limitation. on either it. 8upply or quality. Montana i. in a particularly eminent 
position, .ince within ber boundaries i. one of the largest watersheds and headwaters 
of one of North America'. largest agricultural and commercial waterway.. In Montana, 

• approximately 96 percent of water withdrawal is by agriculture. Information on the 
effect. that agricultural management .ystems have on groundwater quality i. severely 
lacking. Information delivery is .everely hampered by lack of appropriate data to 

• permit formulation of prescriptive recommendation.. The proposed program modification 
will be a joint Agricultural Experiment station/cooperative Extension Service venture 
in water quality and management to develop knowledge, information and public under­
standing of appropriate way. to prevent groundwater contamination while maintaining 

• high agricultural productivity. 

.. 

.. 

OBJECTIVE(S) OF MODIFICATION: 

To conduct reaearch and develop an information delivery program aimed at prevention of 
groundwater contamination and su.tainability of high agricultural productivity under 
both irrigated and dryland conditions • 

BUDGET: 1990 1991 

.. AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION 

FTE 2.0 2.0 

.. 
!ill 

.. 

• 

.. 

.. 

• 

• 

Personal Services 
Contract Faculty (1.0) 
Professional (0.5) 
GTA/GRA (0.5) 
Classified 
Other 

Subtotal Personnel Services 
Operations 

Contracted Services 
Supplies 
communications 
Travel 
Other Operations 

Subtotal Operations 
Capital 

Total Budget (Agricultural Experiment Station) 

$45.000 
12.500 
"9.000 

$66,500 

5,000 
1.000 
2.000 
2,000 

$10.000 

5,000 

$81. 500 

$45.000 
12.500 
9.000 

$66.500 

5.'{)00 
1.000 
2.000 
2.000 

$10,000 

5,000 

$81. 500 



PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990-1991 BIENNIUM 

BUDGET: 

COOPERATIVE EXTENSION SERVICE 

FTE 

Personal Services 
contract Faculty (1.0) 
Professional (0.5) 
GTA/GRA 
Classified (0.5) 
Other 

Subtotal Personnel Services 
Operations 

Contracted Services 
supplies 
communications 
Travel 
Other Operations 

Subtotal Operations 
Capital 

Total Budget (Cooperative Extension Service) 

TOTAL MODIFICATION BUDGET (AES/CES) 

'ROGRAM MODIFICATION DESCRIPTION: 

1990 

--------
2.0 

$ ~2.0QQ 
l~.~QQ 

lQ.QQQ 

$ 67.5QQ 

~.QQQ 
~.QQo 
~,OQQ 
4.QQQ 
2.oQQ 

$ l~.QQQ 

~,OQO 

$ 86,500 

~16gIQQQ 

Page 

1991 

--------
2.0 

$ 42.QQQ 
12.~QQ 

10.QOQ 

$ 67.500 

2.QQQ 
2.000 
2.QOO 
~.ooo 
2.QOQ 

$ 12.QQO 

~.QQQ 

$ 86,500 

S16B.QQQ 

wat.r quality r •••• rch has b.gun to addre •• groundwater contamination problems; 
how.ver, the .xtent of re.earch i. in.ufficient for dev.loping knowledge required to 
in.ure .n adequate quantity of quality groundw.ter in the pre.ence of .u.tained agri­
cultural, industrial and ~unicipal .ctivitie.. Similarly, public education programs 
in the united States have addressed the problem of groundwater contamination, but the 
.cope of these Extension program. i. insufficient for developing public understanding 
of pu~lic .nd priv.te action. needed to in.ur. an adequate quantity and quality of 
groundwater. The proposed program in ae.earch and Educ.tion in water ouality i. 
needed toa 

1. a.ses. the impact of water pollutants on livestock, crops, forest and aquatic 
ecosystem., 

2. formulate improved management systems that better utilize chemicals, minimize 
eroBion and reduce the movement of pollutants to surface and groundwater; 

3. develop economical practices to increase water yields from forests and range­
lands; 

4. increase efficiency of irrigation water use; 
s. increase understanding of relationships between crop production systems and 

the quality of ground and surface waters; 
6. improve soil and water managem&nt systems to reduce the impact of salinity and 

improve irrigation efficiencies, 
7. design systems for the safe and economical di~posal of contaminated irrigation 

waters; 
8. to develop and implement coordinated interdisciplinary activities concerned 

with the nature of water resources, the importance of water to human health 
and nutrition, the proper use, handling and disposal of agricultural chemicals 
and the impact of various land uses. 

3wtrqual.207 
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MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY 
PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990-1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Research and Education on Low Input Agriculture 
AMOUNT: Fiscal 1990 $176.900 Fiscal 1991 $176,000 
PROGRAM: Montana Agricultural Experiment Station/Montana Extension Service 

ABSTRACT: 

Changes in production and management practices have the potential to improve the 
profitability of Montana agriculture through carefully designed reduction of 
purchased inputs. Known more commonly as "low input or sustainable agriculture," 
~ractice changes frequently involve reduction of chemical inputs, which has 
secondary benefits to the land, air, and water components of our environment. 
Determination of changes applicable to Montana and actual implementation of these 
will require both a research and extension effort. Minimal programs are currently 
being carried out using redirected funds. The proposed modification will expand 
this effort and speed up the adoption process in Montana. 

BUDGET: 

EXTENSION SERVICE 

FTE 

Personal Services 
Contract Faculty 
Professional (1.0 FTE) 
CTA/CRA 
Classified (.5 FTE) 
Other 

Subtotal Personal Services 

Operations 
Contracted Services 
Supplies 
Communications 
Travel 
Other 

Subtotal Operations 

Capital 

Total Budget (Extension Service) 

~ 

$ 

$ 

$ 

~ 

1990 1991 

1.5 1.5 

42 1700 $ 44.800 

91750 10.200 

52.450 $ 55.000 

12.600 12.600 
2.000 2.000 
1.400 1.400 
4 1°00 4.000 

20,000 $ 20.000 

6,000 $ 2.000 

78.450 $ 77.000 



/ 
I· 

PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990-1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Research and Education on Low Input Agriculture 

AGRICULTURAL EXPERIMENT STATION 1990 

PTE 1.5 

Personal Services 
Contract Faculty $ 
Professional (1.0 FIE) 
GTA/GRA 

42.700 

Classified (.5 lTE) 9.150 
Other 

Subtotal Personal Services $ 52."50 

Operations 
Contracted Services 20.000 
Supplies 10.000 
COJIIDUnications 2.000 
Travel 5.000 
Other. 3,000 

Subtotal Operations i 40.000 

Capital i 6.000 

Total Budget (Experiment Station) S 98.450 

Total Modification Budget $176.900 

Page 2 

1991 

1.5 

$ 
"".800 

10.200 

$ 55.000 

20.000 
10.000 
2.000 
5.000 
3,000 

$ "0,000 

$ 4,000 

$ 99.000 

1176•000 



PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990-1991 BIENNIUM 

Page 3 

TITLE: Research and Education on Low Input Agriculture 

PROGRAM MODIFICATION DESCRIPTION 

Implementation of an economically sound low input agricultural program in Montana 
will require both research and extension program efforts, hence this combined 
proposal !or program modification. Specific objectives.to be accomplished in­
clude the folloWing: 

.. ' , 

1. Development of a usable database of existing research in the low input 
agricultural area • 

2. Conduct educational programs for producers using material from the data­
base. This will include teaching producers techniques of low input 
agriculture, assessment of risk involved with change, and marketing of 
products from their farms. 

3. Expand research on the use of legumes to supply a portion of the nitrogen 
required by field crops. 

4. Teach producers how to use integrated pest management techniques to better 
control vectors. 

5. Identify specific areas where additional research is needed to enhance the 
application of low input agriculture in Hontana. 

7ModLIA.463 



(. mNTANA STATE UNIVERSITY 
PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990 - 1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Range Livestock Nutrition Program 
AMOUNT: Fiscal 1990 $102.000 Fiscal 1991 
PROGRAM: Montana Agricultural Experiment Station 

ABSTRACT: 

$102,000 

Animal product. are major source. of many essential nutrients in the human diet. 
Animal protein is a high quality, complete, balanced protein but the composition (such 
as muscle-to-fat ratio) of certain animal products must be altered to improve consumer 
acceptability in terms of current dietary standards. Increased use of rangeland in 
livestock growing/finishing programs should decrease fat content of animal products 
because sustained high rates of gain and accompanying high fat accumulations are not 
possible under this type of production system. Leaner animal products for human 
consumption and increased economic value of these commodities can be achieved by 
manipulating nutritional processes to optimize rangeland forage utilization. 

Sixty percent of the state's land surface area produces rangeland forage used for 
livestock production. Reinforcement of the range livestock nutrition area through 
redefinition of the traditional Dairy scientist position will permit us to more satis­
factorily meet the needs of the Montana livestock industry and health-conlcious con­
sumers. This modification requests restoration of personal services and operations 
dollars associated with the loss of the Dairy scientist pOlition at HSU and the closure 
of the Dairy Research Program to permit reallocation of resources and reinforcement of 
the existing Range Livestock Nutrition Program. Research in this area can signif­
icantly impact the economy of Montana through more competitive red meat products in 
the market place. 

OBJECTIVE(S) OF MODIFICATION: 

The Range Livestock Nutrition Program at Montana state University is oriented toward 
improving the efficiency of livestock production by manipulating nutritional processes 
to optimize rangeland forage utilization. specific objectives of the modification are: 

1. identify and manipulate factors which govern nutrient availability from 
rangeland forage, and to develop techniques for manipulating the ruminal 
microflora to enhance utilization of cellulolic (i.e., high fiber) feedstuffs; 

2. to define precise nutrient requirements for lean animal growth and reproduc­
tion under rangeland conditional 

3. to leek genetic, nutritional or endocrinological controls over factors govern­
ing synthesis and degredation of protein and fat in food animals raised under 
range conditions, and manipulate these mechanisms to effect efficient produc­
tion of lean animal products with increased economic value. 



• PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM Page 
\990 - 1991 BIENNIUM 

III 

• 

.. 

.. 
• 

.. 
.. 
.. 
.. 
.. 

• 

• 

.. 

• 

• 

• 

TITLE: Range Livestock Nutrition Program , 

BUDGET: 1990 1991 
------- .. -------

FTE 212~ 212~ 

Personal Services 
contract Faculty (.75) $ ~~.QOQ $ 3J.QQQ 
Professional (1. 0) 2Q.§QO 20.§OQ 
GTA/GRA (.5) 2.QOO 2.0QQ 
Classified 
Other 

Subtotal Personal Services $ 62.~QO S 6~.800 

Operations 
Contracted Services i.OQQ i.QOQ 
Supplies 1§.7QQ 1~.1QQ 
communications 
Travel 4.0QQ 4.QQQ 
Other Operations 71~QQ 7.2QQ 

Subtotal Operations $ 3i.2QO $ Ji.2QQ 
Capital 2.QQQ :2.QQQ 
Total Budget $102.000 $102.000 

PROGRAM MODIFICATION DESCRIPTION: 

The proposed program will be directed at optimizing biological efficiency in the 
production of lean animal products by improving the genetics, physiology, nutrition, 
health and management systems of animals grown under rangeland conditions. Efficient 
utilization of rangeland forage may be accomplished by identifying and manipulating 
factors which increase nutrient availability in forages and by developing techniques 
to manipulate ruminal microflora to enhance their utilization of fibrous feedstuffs. 
A basic livestock nutritionist and accompanying support staff is a necessary research 
team component to effectively address these problems. Modern molecular biology tech­
niques such as genetic engineering can be used in the successful pursuit and resolution 
of problems associated with effective utilization of rang lands by livestock. The 
rangeland resource is particularly well suited for the production of lean red meat and 
animal products with potential for greatly enhanced economic value to Montana pro-
ducers and consumer appeal to a health-conscious public. 

3progmod.207 
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MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY 
PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990 - 1991 BIENNIUM 

TITLE: Restoration of Operational Funds and Emphasis on Economic 
Development 

AMOUNT: FISCAL 1990 $228.957 FISCAL 1991 $228.957 
PROGRAM: Montana Extension Service 

ABSTRACT: 

Operating costs for Education and Information Delivery continue 
to increase. For the FY 89 Biennium, Extension was appropriated 
$630,381 per fiscal year. Because of mid-year cuts, actual 
expenditures were $545,757 for FY 86. The lower figure was used 
as a basis for the FY 89 Biennium and $498,984 and $500,456 was 
appropriated. This has seriously impacted program delivery. In 
addition, savings of $228,957 accrued from administrative 
consolidation with the Experiment station and the College of 
Agriculture were removed by the Conference Committee and the 
legislative bodies. This modification to restore these funds 
includes $170,000 for operating dollars, $130,000 to replace 
general operating funds lost, $40,000 for operating support for 
Instructional Development and $58,957 for increased emphasis in 
Economic Development. 

Extension requests for educational 
Development continue to increase. 
FTE and provide operating funds to 
Economic Development. 

BUDGET: 

FTE 

Personal Services 
Professional Staff (1.0) 
Classified (.5) 

Subtotal Personal Services 

Operations 
Contracted Services 
Supplies 
Communications 
Travel 
Other Operations 

Subtotal Operations 

Total Budget 

assistance in Economic/Rural 
The $58,957 would support 1.5 
support the efforts in Rural 

1990 1991 
------- -------

1.5 1.5 

$40,000 $40,000 
9.750 10.200 

$49.750 $50.200 

2.0QQ 2.0QO 
3.207 2.757 
1.00Q 1.00Q 
3.QOO 3.00Q 

$ 9.207 $ 8.757 

S56!25Z S5B,25Z 



PROGRAM MODIFICATION REQUEST FORM 
1990 - 1991 BIENNIUM 

Page 2 

TITLE: Restoration of Operating FUnds and Emphasis on Economic 
Development 

PR9~RAM MODIFICATION DESCRIPTION: 

This program modification will allow the Extension Service to 
enhance and reinforce the existing system and methods of program 
delivery. Personal Services make up ~ percent of the total 
budget. The operating dollars are, in fact, what drives the 
delivery mechanism provided by the personal services dollars. 
The reinstatement of these dollars, including the operational 
dollars for instructional development would enhance the delivery 
capabilities of the system. 

Rural Economic Development educational efforts would be greatly 
enhanced by this modification. A rural development/technology 
institute would be organized to serve as a focal point for 
economic development educational efforts as well as services 
provided. Referrals would be made from this institute tc 
appropriate providers of services on information. AS$istance 
would also be provided for feasibility studies and other 
educational support. 

2Progmod.463 



January )1, 

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Appropriation Committee: 

Good morning. My name is Lorraine Cattermole. I live in the Cave 
Bay area of Canyon Ferry Lake. I am an extension homemaker and am 

here in support of the Montana Extension Service. 

When I first joined my extension homemakers club I thought it was just 
a social club but I soon found out it was much more than that. By 

working through clubs, usually composed of a small group of women, and 
then on the county and state level, the Extension Service has great 

impact in the field of education. It helps us in developing our 
potential and meeting goals in many areas that we set for ourselves. 

Our County Extension Horne Economist prepares and presents classes 

that are both informative and helpful to our individual clubs and for 
county meetings. She has a weekly column in the local newspaper as 

well as a radio program. She and the staff are always there when we 
need help or guidance. 

In my own club I've seen how participation in programs and workshops 
has broadened the horizons of many of the members and it has been just 
great. From these members alot of this has been passed on to their 

families and friends because of their enthusiasm and interest. 

Extension Homemakers provide scholarships to college students through 
the dues that they pay because they realize how important education is. 

The Extension Service staff are faculty of Montana State University. 
Money is needed to facilitate programs to the people of the State of 
Montana. This is not only for the rural population as many think. but 
for all of us. 

Every June several hundred women from allover Montana meet at the MSU 

campus in Bozeman to participate in Woman's Week. They take classes 
in a wide variety of subjects dedicated to enriching their lives. A 
few of the classes that I have taken include Estate Planning. Women in 
Religion. Montana History, Using a Financial Calculator. Leading Effec­

tive Meetings, and Interpersonal Communication. 



A new program started in 1988 is the Family Community Leadership 
Project. This is designed to develop leadership and public policy 

skills in volunteers in Montana. It is aimed at creating an awareness 

and increasing knowledge of public affairs and the legislative process. 
Recipients of the training are expected to share what they have learned 

with others in their local communities. The average citizen cares about 
what is happening and often would like to become involved but either 

doesn't know~~~ participate or thinks that his participation wouldn't 
make a difference. The Family Community Leadership program is to show 
him that he can help and encourages him to do so. 

I thank you for your attention and ask that you support the requested 

appropriation for the Extension Service. 

d~~~ 
Lorraine Cattermole 
P. O. Box 1195 
Helena, Mt. 59624 



2102 E. 6t~ Ave. 
Helena, Montana 59601 
January 24, 1989 

Hembers (jf the Appropriation Committee: 

DE:ar Sirs: 

I am writing in support of Extension Homemakers and their 
County offices. 

I have been a member of County Extension homemakers clubs 
for over 30 years. Extension clubs bring many women 
togEther (both city and rural residents) for fellowship, 
programs, idea exchanges, Community projects etc. Our 
programs are varied Rnd informative. The County offices 
have many useful pamphlets, lists of Rvaileble speakers, 
Phone resource answering,,': County meetir..gs etc. Their 
mor.thly newsletters are very helpful. 

I urge you to support tte Extension Homemakers offices and 
programs used by meny ~ontana women. 

Thank you, 

/7l{[~/ ~t Ct1-1.-~LVj 
Marie D. Carlson 
2102 E. 6th Ave. 
lielena, ~ontana 59601 

l~lember of L.~·C. Town Rnd Coun try C1 ub 



January 25~ 1989 

Appr-opr i at ions Comm it tee 
c/o Capitol Station 
Helena, Mt. 59620 

Dear Committee Chairman and members. 

Please accept and consider this written testimony by me on 
behalf of the MSU Extension Service in general and the 
Extension Homemakers of Lewis and Clark County in 
par tic u 1 ar • 

As a 24 yr. charter member of an extension homemaker club. I 
cannot stress enough how important this branch of the 
Extension Service is to this wife. mother and working ladY. 
Through its educational services I have broadened my 
knowledge in health, family life. citizenship and community 
outreach, housing and environment, lobbying and legislative 
processes. This ongoing education has given me skills in 
publ ic speaking, and the self-esteem necessary to teach 
others in my community. 

By continuing your support of the MSU-Extension Service. you 
will be supporting homemakers and their famil ies throughout 
Montana who otherwise would not be able to real ize the 
benefits of this continuing education. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Alene A. Stoner 
6330 Blackfoot Drive 
Helena. Montana 59601 
458-5158 
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~o.. ...... ;r'::'\...\kSC, 
Mr. Chairman, m~mbe!S of the committ~", my name is Dean FoHori I am a wheat and barley 

K"re. -. \. "'- p'res' 41f'''lY' 
producer from 'fh:ree Forks. I am a directer of the Montana Grain Growers Association and serve 

as the d:=~f its Research and Utilization committee. I rise in support of funding the 

programs of the Montana Ag Experiment Station and Extension Service. 

Never before in the history of agriculture has it been so important that the research and extension 

functions of our Land Grant Universities be adequately funded. I say that for two reasons. 

First, because the agriculture industry in the United States and the World has become extremely 

competitive. While the drought of 88 and the 1985 farm bill have somewhat reduced the 

burdensome stocks of grains worldwide, the ability to produce greatly exceeds the demand for our 

products. This has made price and quality very important factors in our struggle to capture 

domestic and world markets. 

To capture and maintain an acceptable share of world grain markets, U.S. producers must continue 

producing a high quality product at a price that can competitively move into world markets. To do 

this, on-going research must be conducted to provide new and improved varieties--varieties that are 

more efficient, that are disease resistant, that require less fertilization - grains that not only meet 

the needs of the buyer, but that cost less to produce. 

Second, because the world as a whole is seeing the folly of agriculture subsidies that create barriers 

to natural trade. While it will no doubt take many years, perhaps decades, to decide how the world 

will approach the removal of ag subsidies, it will happen. We will someday need to be ready to 

produce wheat and barley for whatever price they can demand from the marketplace. To be able to 

that, we need to be the best at what we do--we need to be able to produce the best product at the 

least cost It's going to take research and education to do that 

Specifically, I would like to support the Program Modification request for $160,000 for the spring 

wheat breeding and genetics position for the Experiment Station. 

Spring wheat is extremely important to the economy of Montana. Over half of the wheat produced 

in Montana is Dark Northern Spring Wheat, a high quality, high protein, Hard Red Spring Wheat 

DNS is a bread wheat primarily used to blend with Hard Red Winter Wheat flours to increase 

protein levels and improve milling and baking qualities. Montana, on the average, is the number 2 

producer of Hard Red Spring wheats in the U.S. Our climate and land is ideally suited to 

producing this high quality and unique wheat We can't raise high yields, but we can raise good 

consistent quality that is recognized by the discriminating buyer. 



But we have competitors. The Canadians and other U.S. states also raise Hard Red Spring 

wheats. To maintain our position in domestic and world marlcets, Montana must continue building 

better wheats--wheats that have higher protein, better milling and baking qualities, and higher 

nutrition values. And they need to be wheats that have a low cost of production -- wheats that 

produce more with less fertilizers, herbicides, pesticides, and fungicides. 

Mr. Chairman, I ask that you consider funding the spring wheat breeder and genetics position so 

that Montana farmers will continue to have the opportunity of raising a high quality specialty crop 

that plays a major role in the economy of Montana Thank you for listening. I would be happy to 

answer any questions at the appropriate time. 
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My name is Larry Barber, a Denton-area wheat and barley 

grower, and chairman of the Montana Wheat and Barley 

Committee. 

In 1987, the Montana Legislature authorized the posi­

tion of Spring Wheat Breeder at Montana Sta~e Universi­

ty. Dr. Luther Talbert is in place at MSU filling that 

vacancy of 7 years. 

Having Dr. Talbert in place, of course, is only half 

the story. That position must be funded on a permanent 

basis, or a professional of Mr. Talbert's caliber will 

be difficult to keep. As a result of the 1987 legisla­

tion, the funding for spring wheat breeding has been 

divided between general fund monies and producer 

dollars through the Montana Wheat and Barley Committee. 

Producer funds, in the last biennium, accounted for 

$160,000 of the program -- which is the largest item in 

our research budget. While the Committee was more than 

willing to help get this program started, the funding 

of "continuing research" is not the purpose of the 

producer dollars. 

Producer dollars should be used for research needs such 

as: 
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1) An immediate problem that can not wait to be 

addressed by the bi-annual legislature. . Example 

$38,000 for Russian Wheat Aphid research in 1988. 

2) Very theoretical research for which the use of 

general fund dollars would be considered too high a 

gamble. If that gamble pays off and the research shows 

merit, the MW & BC would expect the general fund to 

pick up the effort. An example currently would be 

"sweet wheat" or "chickbar" research. 

3) Check-off dollars thai attract private sector 

matching. Example -- high lysine barley, and infra-red 

soil mapping. Many grants are contingent on seed money 

which the Montana Wheat and Barley Committee provides 

to MSU researchers. 

4) The Montana wheat and' Barley Committee looks 

for product enhancement or "science advancing" re-

search. 

Of the $413,000 of producer money the Wheat and Barley 

Conuni ttee has contracted for this year with MSU, fully 

half of the' research budget is supporting "continuing 

research" on items that were not funded by MSU's 
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legislative budget. Currently, 20 percent of the 

Committee's total research budget is being spent on the 

Spring Wheat Breeding program. 

However, there is a core research program that is the 

responsibility ·of the Legislature and their appropria-

tion of general fund dollars. While I would argue that 

the Legislature has a responsibility to fully fund all 

the small grain breeding programs at MSU, at the very 

least, the Legislature should fund spring wheat breed­

ing at a par with the support given to winter wheat and 

barley breeding. 

It is my hope, as chairman of the Montana Wheat and 

Barley Committee, that the Legislature will fund a 

Spring Wheat Breeding program at MSU. 

Thank you for your consideration. 
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I am here to urge thIs committee to support the proposed low-input 
sustainable agr1culture research and extension program. 

What Is low Input sustainable agriculture? 
Sustainable agriculture is characterized as those practices that are 

both economically viable and ecologically sound over the long term. 
Sustainable farming or ranching systems tend to be 1) less dependent on 
expensive, energy-intensive commercial Inputs, 2) resource conserving, 
uSing good stewardship and anima I husbandry, 3) market sensit !Ve, and 4) 
diversified and adapt ive. 

W1w is this program necessary? 
While the economic squeeze of spiraling farm operat ing costs and 

declining commodity prices has recently eased somewhat, pesticides and 
fertilizers are still the largest share of energy consumed on farms and 
ranches. Contamination of groundwater, particularly from nitrates, severe 
SOli erosIOn and declining organic matter levels are very real problems In 

Montana. Health, safety and environmental concerns, interest in higher­
value non-program crops and in reducing operating costs have spurred many 
Montana farmers to seek Information on sustainable farming practices even 
though so little r.~gionally-applicable informati.on is available. 

Why is separately-funded sustainable agriculture important? 
1) The new positions created In this program could help tie together the 

current high-quality (but somewhat fragmented) research programs In 

biological pest control, cereal/legume rotation and alternative crops 
into a unified body of useful informat ion. 

2) It would improve the Ag Experiment station and Extension capacity and 
effectiveness in securing private sector and newly deSignated USDA 
funding for Low Input Sustainable Agriculture research and education 
programs. 
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3) Last, but not least, a commitment of funds now is a logical next step in 
an action the legislature set in motion In 1985. 

In 1985, both houses of this legislature directed the state ag 
experiment station and Extension to develop a comprehensive program in 
sustainable ago Whlle there was no money In that directive, which passed by 
overwhelming margin, there was a message--a mandate. MSU took that 
message seriously. 

For over three years, Experiment Station and Extension officials met 
with a committee of farmers and ranchers seeking regionally applicable 
sustainable agrICulture Information. Together, they identified and 
prioritized the most 1mportant research needs in this topiC area. MSU 
expanded 1ts cereal/legume research to more of the state research centers, 
dedicated a half-time Extens10n specialist to sustainable agriculture and 
became a cooperative and active player in a number of farmer and extension 
agent-level initiatives In this area. 

But those of us watching these efforts could see that they were being 
attempted within the confines of resources already strained to the limit. 

I urge you to support this very modest budget amendment as It was 
originally drafted. Montana's farmers, consumers and environment will 
benefit from your positive action. 
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